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SECRETARY'S REPORT

I would like to extend a warm welcome to all members to our annual General Meeting tonight. It gives me great pleasure to put before you my second report as club secretary. 2015 was a great year for the Myshall Juvenile Club, and I believe we are positioned well for 2016. We started the season in February, when we had an open meeting to gather feedback from mentors and parents on the areas where we needed to improve and focus in 2015. This was invaluable input to setting the agenda for the year. Seven of our mentors attended the foundation skills course in February and March. We had twenty six mentors/helpers involved this year which was fantastic, and it was a delight to see the activity levels in the club grounds, particularly on Tuesday evenings when most teams trained. 

In September, our U12’s got to the A hurling final and the B football final respectively. The team did the parish proud and competed very strongly in both finals. Huge crowds turned out to support the team in both finals. Also in September, the U14’s finished off a very successful season having won the Feile football Division 2 shield, they also won the A hurling final, beating Bagenalstown in an excellent final. In September, our gallant U8’s and U10’s completed there Go Games schedule, finishing a very successful year with cross boarder matches against other Leinster teams in the Centre of Excellence in Fenagh. The U8’s continued to train up until mid-November, which demonstrates the depth of commitment of both mentors and players. Our U10’s/U11’s did indoor hurling training in Kildavin each Monday evening, and will be continuing up until early December, and started back in Jan , to run until the end of Feb.. Our U6’s also trained right up to the end of October, rounding off a great first year, which is hopefully the first of many for this very promising team. Our Under 16’s had a great year also, drawing with the eventual “A” division hurling champions (Ballinkillen) earlier in the season, culminating in winning the “B” hurling final against a very tough Burren Rangers side where we finally pulled ahead in the last few minutes of the final. 

Team Reports
Miseal U6's 2015 – Eoin Murphy - Under 6 training commenced in April, with a very young enthuastic group. Although quite young they soon got into the swing of things. Out of a group of about ten only three will be moving to under 8 next season. Most of the remaining group will have two years left at this age to flourish and improve greater skills, as they started so young.  

Hopefully this year we will get to play a match or two against other teams as this year they were too young. Numbers are quite small in this age group so it would be great to see all the old faces back next season and new are members always welcome. A special word of thanks to John Fitzgerald and John Kavanagh for helping out during the year. Also a huge thanks to Pat Murphy for sponsoring the Team Jerseys, this is the first time the U6 team have had their own club Jerseys. 

Miseal U8's 2015 - Denis Carroll, Thomas Doyle, Anthony Keogh, and Declan Roberts.  

2015 was a very successfully and enjoyable year for the u8 panel, training was on Tuesdays at 7pm and there was an average of 15 players at each session. The training sessions were a mixture of drills based on improving skills and fun games .The additional help of parents at the training was very much appreciated, and helped the mentors to give more individual time to children to develop their skills. Go Games commenced for hurling and football in April and continued until mid-September, and the u8s were able to field two teams every week, which was a great achievement. The progress over the duration of the Go Games was very obvious and they were a match for any team in the county in both hurling and football. The behavior, determination and willingness to learn was exceptional, and it was both enjoyable and a pleasure for the mentors to work with them. The highlight of the year was the visit to Croke Park where they got to visit the dressing rooms, play a match on the amazing grass and go up the steps of Croke Park to lift the cup (First of many for these stars of the future). We would also like to say a huge thanks to Rory O’Shaughnessy for coming on board as jersey sponsor for the U8’s. 

U10's 2015 - Ciaran Jordan, Nuala Quirke & Liam and Valerie Tracey
Our U10 team participated in hurling and football blitz days throughout the year from April, up until the end of September. Some of the blitz days were held in different clubs around the county and the last six weeks the blitz days were held in the Centre of Excellence in Fenagh.  The boys were very busy as all of them played hurling and football throughout the summer, and really improved in both codes as they worked very hard both at training and playing the games.  They took part in the cross-border blitz where they got to play teams from other counties; in the hurling they played Duffy Rovers of Wexford, Callan of Kilkenny and some of the teams they played in football were Paulstown and Castlecomer. The team held their own against every team they played over the summer, and we look forward to many years ahead with this bunch of dedicated players. 

Some of the highlights of the year took place on Sundays in August, one in Shillelagh when we were invited to take part in a football tournament between Shillelagh, Annacurra and Naomh Eoin where we finished in second place, finishing in the final down by just one point. Another highlight was when we took part in a hurling blitz at Naomh Brid field day, competing against the host team and other Kilkenny teams in which they showed great skill and team effort. In September the boys took part in the ‘Garda Tournament’ in Tullow, this was a very well organised tournament and we had a great day. Great work was done all year with the mentors of this bunch by; Ciaran Jordan, Nuala Quirke & Liam Tracey.
U12's 2015 –Robbie Foley, Laurence D’Arcy, Alan Kelly, John Beck
The Myshall under 12 football and hurling team had a panel of 20 members throughout the year.   The players demonstrated great commitment throughout the year, ensuring that the twice weekly training sessions were very well attended.  A total of four mentors coached the panel during the 7 month season, which began in early March and finished at the end of September –  Robbie Foley, John Beck, Alan Kelly and Laurence D’Arcy.  The U12 team played some memorable and exceptional games in both codes during 2015, and continued to develop their football and hurling skills to an advanced level. The panel functioned very well as a team, with great leadership shown by the older players to the younger members. The younger members are now planning to step up to lead the Under 12 team in 2016.   The effort and determination of the players was noteworthy at all times, and the players are a terrific bunch of juveniles holding great promise for the future.  

The year started with victories over some of the leading clubs in Carlow, and this momentum continued to build during the season. Given the dual nature of the club, it was a very busy schedule with games every weekend for the players – football one week and hurling the next. There were a number of highlights to the year for the players, including victories over Eire Og and MLR in the football and an unbelievable performance against Portlaoise in the hurling. Early on in the year it was noted by Carlow GAA that Myshall were a serious team in both football and hurling, and this made it easier to get the necessary challenge games against other teams from outside the county. Other key features of the season were a tournament in Eire Og against Laois opposition, the Mullinahone competition where we were narrowly beaten by the eventual winners in the opening game and a training session on Curracloe .The hand passing and support play during the year was exemplary, as well as the defending and score taking. The U12 juvenile panel is a team that the club can be very proud of, with enormous potential for the future. The character shown by the team to recover from two difficult defeats in the last week of the season was exceptional, and will be key building blocks for the team in the future. Whilst the Under 12 competition is not ‘intended’ to be competitive in nature (with the development of skills being the primary focus) we believe that the team has the potential to seriously challenge for both football and hurling titles in Carlow in the future.   
U14's 2015 – James Nolan, Tommy Dunne, John Kavanagh, Paddy Quirke, Eanna Kavanagh, Kevin Foley - A Season of Progress
The U14’s had a great year in 2015, the highlight being winning the Hurling Championship and the Feile Football div 2. The U13 team also won the “b” division tournament in Carrigeen, getting one up on last year’s team who won the “c” division.  We had high hopes of the Feile Hurling this year, and travelled the short journey to the Netwatch Training Centre with great hope. We had been getting closer and closer, we believed we could do it. We took nothing for granted but we knew Rangers would be the challenge. It panned out as we thought, a showdown with the team we had been unable to beat up to that point - Co. Champions for the last 2 years, reigning Feile Champions. We started well and put ourselves in a good position with an early lead. They closed the half with 3 points from frees that undermined our good work and brought them back into the game. Ultimately, it didn't happen for us in the second half. Rangers ran out comfortable winners in the end. It hurt, we all knew it was there to be taken and we let it slip.
A topsy turvy football season started with a victory over Palatine under lights in the training centre. On the back of that performance 6 Miseal players were invited into the trials for Carlow Colts U14 Football panel. We followed up with another emphatic victory over Bagenalstown. We came down to earth with a heavy defeat to Eire Og and disappointing performances against MLR & Burren Rangers. Following our exploits in the National Feile, the results picked up again with good wins over Tullow, Tinryland and Rathvilly. The highlight of the football season was a battling display in Myshall to defeat Fenagh, the reigning County Champions, by 4-06 to 2-07, a fantastic display from the whole squad. Unfortunately, we just missed out on automatic qualification for the semi finals and drew a Fenagh team bent on payback in the quarter finals. We never reached the heights of that night in Myshall and bowed out to an impressive Fenagh team who went on to win the County Championship. The football season showed this squad that on their day they can compete with the best in the county and beyond. The challenge will be to push on and achieve greater consistency in our performances in 2016.
The hurling season was bookended by two contrasting performances against Bagenalstown. The first a scrappy messy low scoring draw in McGrath Park. The second a soaring performance in the County Final. By the end of the season 15 players from our panel of 22 would be part of the Carlow Colts Elite County Panel in their age group. Relatively comfortable victories home and away against St. Mullins & Naomh Brid coupled with an emphatic win over Bagenalstown at home set us up for the stiffer challenges. Ballinkillen stretched us but were also accounted for both home and away. We beat Rangers in the quarter final, Ballinkillen in the Semi and following a shock defeat of Rangers by Bagenalstown in the other semi, we met BAgenalstown the Final in Netwatch Cullen Park, with huge support from the parish on the night in September. The half-time whistle had us 0-11 to 0-06. The final score of 4-20 to 0-07 may not do justice to a battling Town team. However, there was no disputing that this fantastic group of players are worthy County Champions, the first at this level for 10 years. It is great to see this group of 22 young men fulfil a small part of their potential. They have been pushed and minded in equal measure by James Nolan and Paddy Quirke. Many Kevin Foley and Eanna Kavanagh who ran the training sessions at the start of the year, and got the lads off to a great start. Tom Dunne & John Kavanagh who also helped hugely, and - Hall Kavanagh, Brian Treacy, Shane Kavanagh, Anthony Curry.  The challenge for all of us, players and supporters, is to push on from here together to bigger and better things. 

U16's 2015 – Adam Kenny, Cillian McCabe, Hall Kavanagh
Our U16 team had a good year, in both football and hurling. Our footballers played in Division 2. We were very unlucky not to make the semi-finals, losing most of our games by the narrowest of margins.

Our hurlers played some great stuff beating St. Mullins, and drawing with eventual winners Ballinkillen along the way. We finished the year on a high note winning the B final against Burren Rangers with a hard fought 3-6 to 2-7 victory.

A huge thank you to our trainers Cillian McCabe, Adam Kenny and Hall Kavanagh for their effort and commitment over the year. The club would like to wish our 16 year olds all the best next year in the adult ranks – Donal, Jamie, David, Michael, Keelan and Conor.

Fundraising Update

Miseal Juvenile Club had a very busy fundraising year in 2015.  Our main fundraising event was the over 40’s football schools competition. A huge amount of work was put into this by Kay Kavanagh, James Behan, Sheila Deacon, Rose Nolan, Alan Kelly and Peter O’Rourke and the players in particular who were practicing for weeks beforehand. A huge crowd turned out on the evening of the 17th of October to support the event. The evening itself was a great success and we were blessed with the weather. We also had a walk from the nine stones earlier in the year, and bag packing in Super Value in Tullow in November. In total we raised approx. 6k euros from fundraising, €3,500 of this coming from the “Over 40’s”, see treasurers report for more details.
Social Media Update 

A subcommittee has been formed with a view to working with a local website consultant, to get a website page up and running ASAP. In October we launched our new website ‘myshalljuvenilegaa.com’ which contains all the details in relation to the Juvenile club, from fixtures, results, committee details, meeting minutes, teams, mentors, skills and drills, photos etc.. The site is optimised for mobiles and tablets, so you can access it anywhere, at any time. Many thanks to John Foy, Denis Carroll and Marian O’Sullivan for getting this up and running. 

Schools Link Update 

James Behan was the Schools Link person for our club again this year. James role is to encourage participation in GAA among the national schools, and to help improve skills in the schools. Feedback from the schools is very positive, and this programme is key to keeping GAA alive in the schools, and spotting prospective new members of the Juvenile Club.
Feile Update 
On the 26-28th of June, we hosted the Football Feile, Again there was a lot of preparation put into this by all clubs and mentors, and a huge tidy-up operation took place on the weekends before the event, with great cooperation from the Naomh Eoin senior club, Camogie and Ladies Football clubs. We hosted Clann Eireann from County Armagh. The boys were paraded on a tractor and trailer through the village that evening and a great evening was had by all. I would like to thank Kay Kavanagh who took the lead on this and was our local coordinator and did sterling work in ensuring smooth running.
Go Games
Cul Camps were held again this year in Myshall, and proved to be very popular with good attendance at both hurling and football. Noel Mcgarvey did an excellent job in organising the Go Games this year, and am delighted to say Noel has agreed to take on the same role in 2016. 
Winter Training Pilot

At the end of October, we introduced an indoor hurling skills training in Kildavin Hall (one hour), with the U10’s and U12’s. The idea here was to try and maintain the skill levels over the winter, so the kids could get up to speed faster in the spring. We focused on hurling this year, as we did Football in 2014. and the evenings proved very successful. Many Thanks to Nuala Quirke in particular, who out her heart and soul into this, and to Cillian Mccabe, Liam Tracey and James Nolan for helping out. There were typically 10 to 15 kids there each night. We stopped these sessions in mid-December, and restarted on the middle of Jan this year this year. Again, I would like to thank the above for giving g up there time during the traditional downtime season and the parents, who I know were juggling Guitar, Soccer and Badminton in a number of cases. 

Juvenile Presentation Night

On the 13th of December, following the victory of the U13 hurling team in Carigeen, we had a presentation in the Hall for all the Kids, from U6 to U16, The U6’s received a sliotar wrapped in a black and amber box and ribbon, which went down very well. The U8’s and U10’s received sliotars also, and the U12, U14 and U16 teams all received medals. The medals were presented by Kate Nolan the junior camogie player of the year, and Keith Rossiter. 
Treasurers Report 

Summary Income and Expenditure Statement – 2015
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Opening Balance as at 01.01.2015 €7,242.20
Plus Income 16,7420

Less Expendiure €14,42059)

Closing Balance 31.12.2015 €9,554.51

‘Expenditure € €

Hurls 82600 -
Hurl Repars 10000 Huris 13000
‘Siothars, Footbals, Bibs, Waterbottes. 195722 Hemets 130500
Sportswear 167576 Regstration 201000
Hemets 178035 Bag Packng 559,00
Referee fees 850,00 Mount Leinster Fundraising Walk 112800
‘Caiste No Nog School Coaching J Behan 286000 ‘Coiste na Nog J Behan School Fees Refund. 188000
‘Coiste Na Nog 10200 Sportswear 44000
Insurance. 120000 ‘Church Gate Colecton 41200
First Ad 11580 Fete Fundraising baiance. 8500
Various 29200 Stricty dancing 500000
Toumaments Etc 62000 Overans 331300
Webste 22231 R
Food 462,00

HSE & Stotns 47500

Phone 26000

‘Sponsorship 25000

Parsh Draw. 5000

Bank Charges 18525

‘Statement Balance 30th Dec 2014

Pus ofs:Lodoements
Uister Bank Detit Card D Jordan

lodgement Re Coiste € 780 & Over 40's €90 Lodged i Jar,
€1007453

Cheaue
No

784
772
785

Food re presentation night
Total

Bank Reconciliation Balance 30th Dec 2015

€5,10453)

€ 100.00)
es70.00)

350.00

100.00
50.00
20,00

520.00)

€9,554.53)





Details of Income – 2015
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Hurls.
Helmets

Registration

Bag Packing

Mount Leinster Fundraising Walk

Coiste na Nog J Behan School Fees Refund
Sportswear

Church Gate Collection

Feile Fundraising balance

Strictly dancing

Over 40

Total January | Febuary  March April May June July Auqust Sept.  October  November December
2015 2015 2015 2015 2015 2015 2015 2015 2015 2015 2015 2015
€ € € € € € € € € € € €

€130.00 €90.00 €40.00

€1,205.00 €495.00 €180.00 €450.00  €180.00

€2,010.00 €40.00 €1,970.00

€959.00 €950.00

€1,128.00 €986.00 €5500  €87.00

€1,980.00 €1,200.00 €780.00

€440.00 €30.00  €410.00
€412.00 €412.00

€65.00 €65.00

€5,000.00 5,000.00

€3,212.00 2,222.00 20.00

£0.00
€16.74200 €000 €000 €500000 €90700 €000 €000 €000 € 1.256.00 € 1.265.00 € 1.574.00 € 5.870.00 € 870.00





Details of Expenditure – 2015
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Total January February March  Aprl  May  June  July  August Sept. October NovemberDecember
2015 2015 2015 2015 2015 2015 2015 2015 2015 2015 2015 2015
cheque # € € € € € € € € € € € € €
746 O Neills Sportswear €28470 €28470
747 B Kelly Club Phone €120.00 €120.00
748 Coiste Na Nog Afilation Fee €200 €52.00
749 Carlow GAA Mentors Training Course €50.00 €50.00
750 | Naomh Eoin Insurance 2015 €1,200.00 €1,200.00
751 Mycro Sports Helmets €375.00 €375.00
752 Coiste Na Nog Referee Fees. €950.00 €950.00
753 James Jordan( FootBalls €302) (Hurling Balls €250) (W:  €672.00 €672.00
755 Mycro Sports Helmets €505.35 €505.35
756 M C Sports( Training Aids Cones, Poles €165.22) (First4  €261.02 €251.02
757 James Jordan 3 Doz Balls €160.00 £160.00
759 Myshall Camogie Club Feile €250.00 €250.00
760 Mycro Sports Helmets €270.00 €270.00
761 Coiste Na Nog James Behan School Coaching €600.00 €600.00
762 Coiste James Behan School Coaching Refunded by Cois €1,200.00 €1,200.00
763 T J Byme Hurls €625 Repairs €40 €665.00 €665.00
764 | HSE D Dunne T Daly €200.00 €200.00
765 | HSE T Dunne €75.00 €75.00
766 Fleurtation Wreath D English Hayden €40.00 €40.00
767 James Jordan Sliothars €170.00 €170.00
768 Mycro Sports Helmets €495.00 €495.00
769 O Neills Sports Training Gear for Mentors €285.25 €285.25
770 B Kelly J J Kickham Toumament €150.00 £150.00
B Kelly Healys Pharmacy Ice Packs €30.00 €30.00
B Kelly O Neills Balls €80.00 €80.00
771 Vision Identity Website 24231 24231
772 St Johns Ambulance Over 40's £100.00 £100.00
773 Carigeen GAA Under 13 Toumament €120.00 €120.00
774 Fighting Cocks U 16 Meal €350.00 €350.00
775 K Kavanagh Re Photos & Framing Under 14 €134.00 €134.00
776 HSE G Ruschitzko €100.00 €100.00
777 James Jordan Sliothars €200.00 €200.00
778 Carlow GAA Ref J Behan Club Link Refunded by Coiste  €480.00 €480.00
779 T J Byme Hurls €201 & Repairs €60 €261.00 €261.00
780 O Neills Sports X Mas Gear €1,105.81 €1,105.81
781 B Kelly Ph June To Dec 15 €140.00 €140.00
781 B Kelly Parish Draw €50.00 €50.00
781 B Kelly Sliothars €150.00 €150.00
781 B Kelly A Treacy Voucher €50.00 €50.00
782 Intosport BIBS €360.00 €360.00
783 Mycro Sports Helmets €135.00 €135.00
784 T Doyle re Under 8 trip to Croke Park €350.00 €350.00
785 Myshall Hall Presentation night €50.00 €50.00
786 James Behan Club Link, 50% refunded by Coiste. €600.00 €600.00
Bank fees cheq bk duty. €1250 €12.50
Bank fees €9.15 €915
Bank fees €31.39 €31.39
bank fees stop cheq €5.08 €5.08
Bank Fees €18.00 €18.00
Bank fees cheq bk duty €1250 €12.50
bank fees €5.00 .00
Bank fees €91.63 <9163
cash  Pat Nolan Shop €70.00 €70.00
Mt Leinster Walk Printing €18.00 €18.00
Food fe MT Leinster Walk €8.00 28.00
Food for Presentation Night €20.00 €20.00

liture £14.42069 __€506.70 €1.21250 €1334.15 €142837 €160.00 £1.15647 £1.20000 €99900 £115.00 £2.156.56 €1.058.50 £3.102.44.





Conclusion
2015 was a great year for the club, and 2016 promises to be an even better year. I would especially like to thank those adults who help out in the Club, but have no kids in the club, this is real community spirit. Tommy Murphy for ensuring the pitches were well maintained at all times. All the ladies(and the odd man) who helped out so willingly in the kitchen, at a number of events throughout the year. To the parents who ensure the jerseys are washed each week, thank you. To Naomh Eoin for facilitating us with the pitches and lights. Last but not least, I would like to thank all the Mentors, Committee members, helpers and parents who ensure week in week out that the kids continue to receive excellent training and development support, in a safe and fun environment. If I have forgotten anybody in the above, my sincere apologies. I look forward with great optimism to an exciting 2016, and to build on the huge energy, dedication and talent witnessed here over the last year, for the betterment of all our children and the Juvenile club. 
Brendan Kelly.

Secretary

27th of February 2016
Officers of Miseal Juvenile GAA Club 2016 
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Outgoing


Incoming

Chairman



James Nolan

Vice-Chairman



Ciaran Jordan

Secretary



Brendan Kelly

Assistant Secretary


Noel Mcgarvey

Treasurer



Joe Deacon

Assistant Treasurer 


Tommy Dunne

PRO





Rose Nolan

Registrar



Tommy Dunne

Child Welfare Officer


Tommy Dunne

Drugs Awareness Officer

Tommy Dunne

Schools Link



James Behan

Club Games Coordinator

James Behan (New Role)

Coiste Delegate 


James Nolan

Naomh Eoin Rep:


Brendan Kelly

Note: Need proposer and Seconder for each role.
